Evictions: Pisangan Timur, East Jakarta 

	


Human Rights Watch visited the community at Cipinang, Pisangan Timur, on two occasions. During our first visit we spoke with members of the community who had been evicted days earlier on January 4, 2006. We returned on January 12, 2006 when we witnessed the eviction of the remainder of the community. Residents and their families had lived on this land for generations. Eviction letters for the first eviction stated that the houses were to be demolished because they were built without permission. The letters, however, came from the government office of the “Double-Double Track” project—a project designed to add a second set of tracks next to the existing tracks—and local officials made public statements justifying the clearance on the grounds of this infrastructure project. A comparison of the location of the first eviction with the official design plan for the project, however, indicates that much of the area cleared is in fact well outside the boundaries of the project: the government cleared land as far as 250 meters from the train track (see Photo 6 on page 61), yet the “Double-Double Track”—a project partially funded by the Japan Bank for International Cooperation—is intended to occupy only a few meters of land on each side of the existing track. Both evictions were carried out by hundreds of public order officials, in the presence of both police and military. Destruction of the permanent houses was completed using a bulldozer. 

